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October 30, 2013 
 
 
  
Marilyn Wilkie 
P. O. Box 168 
Coleman, MI 48618-0168 
 
 

 RE: License #: 
 

AF560085646 
Friendly Acres 
5710 N. E. County Line 
Coleman, MI  48618 

 
 
Dear Ms. Wilkie: 
 
Attached is the Addendum to the Original Licensing Study Report for the above 
referenced facility. 
 
Please review the enclosed documentation for accuracy and feel free to contact me with 
any questions. In the event that I am not available and you need to speak to someone 
immediately, please feel free to contact the local office at (517) 284-9720. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Ronald R. Verhelle, Licensing Consultant 
Bureau of Children and Adult Licensing 
1919 Parkland Drive 
Mt. Pleasant, MI  48858-8010 
(989) 948-0561 
 
enclosure 
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MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES 
BUREAU OF CHILDREN AND ADULT LICENSING 

ADDENDUM TO ORIGINAL LICENSING STUDY REPORT 
 
 

I. IDENTIFYING INFORMATION 
 
License #: AF560085646 
  
Licensee Name: Marilyn Wilkie 
  
Licensee Address:   P. O. Box 168 

5710 N. E. County Line 
Coleman, MI  48618 

  
Licensee Telephone #: (989) 465-6461 
  
Name of Facility: Friendly Acres 
  
Facility Address: 5710 N. E. County Line 

Coleman, MI  48618 
  
Facility Telephone #: (989) 465-1580 
  
Capacity: 6 
  
Program Type: AGED 
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II. Purpose of Addendum

 
The purpose of the Addendum to the Original Licensing Study is to change the use 
of space and to increase the capacity from five to six residents. 
 

 
III. Methodology 

 
On October 30, 2013, I received a written request from Marilyn Wilke, licensee, to 
change the capacity from five to six residents. 
 
On October 30, 2013, I conducted an onsite inspection. I inspected and measured 
the northwest bedroom and sitting room addition. 

 
 

IV. Description of Findings and Conclusions 
 
On October 30, 2013, I reviewed a written request signed by Marilyn Wilke, licensee, 
to increase the number of beds by one bed in the northwest bedroom and to 
increase the capacity of the home from five to six residents. 
 
On October 30, 2013, I inspected and measured the northwest bedroom. This 
bedroom was equipped with a window, smoke detector, non-locking-against-egress 
door hardware, and adequate furnishings. This bedroom measured 10’ x 12’ 6” or 
125 square feet of space. 
 
On October 30, 2013, I reviewed an approved exemption dated April 26, 1999, from 
Rule 400.1432 (2) allowing two residents to occupy this bedroom.  
 
On October 30, 2013, I inspected and measured the sitting room addition. It has an 
attached porch with railings and handrails. It has a window, an interior door leading 
to the main part of the house, another door equipped with non-locking-against-
egress door hardware leading directly to the outside, and an approved smoke 
detector. It measured 16’ 7” x 11’ and 8’ 11” x 4’ 7”.  

 
 

V. Recommendation 
 
I recommend the change in use of space and capacity increase from five to six 
residents. 

 

           October 30, 2013 
________________________________________ 
Ronald R Verhelle 
Licensing Consultant 

Date 

 
 


